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Message from the Board

By Lu Bedard

This past weekend was the BASA Satsuki Azalea show at the Lakeside Park Garden Center in Oakland.  The plants were in full bloom which is sometime “iffy” depending on the weather.  Johnny Uchida had some of his great azaleas in the show.  Dennis Hawkins won the Saturday demo tree, a large Korin azalea that was worked on by Rick Garcia, assisted by Darren Wong.  The Sunday demo was by our own Johnny Uchida, assisted by our Mike Pistello.  Many of us bought lots of tickets to try and win the Sunday tree, but the tree went to Ruth Mun of Sei Boku Bonsai Kai.  

Now it is all but impossible to bring plants from Japan into California, although there are some coming in to other states that are able to meet the quarantine requirements.  Next year may be the last demo on large Satsuki azaleas from Japan unless things ease on the import restrictions.  

Have you signed up for the workshop either Saturday or Sunday at the Yamato Show in October and selected your workshop tree?  This is a great opportunity to refine a tree with the expertise of Johnny and his four assistants.  I have participated twice in past years and was very pleased with the results.  Johnny will suggest ways to improve your tree and Tony Hayworth, Mike Baker, Mike Pistello and Sam Adina will assist you in the work.  If you have questions about the suitability of a tree, you could bring it to a meeting and get an opinion from Johnny and his “crew” or bring it by Grove Way Nursery.

Remember, Saturday, June 21st  is the Yamato field trip.  We will meet at Sumigawa (like last year) at 10:00 AM, then after seeing the nursery, we will move on to their growing area.  The next stop is Momiji Maples, with possibly an additional stop if time allows.  If you have not made a carpool connection, please contact Jack Ellis and he will help you coordinate with a driver/riders. 
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Saturday Winner – Dennis Hawkins, with his new satsuki, variety Korin (photo by Rick Garcia)
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Sensei Uchida with Sunday winner Ruth Mun (photo by Lu Bedard)
At The Next Club Meeting…
On Tuesday, June 17th, Uchida sensei will work on Satsuki (Japanese Azalea) pruning and shaping.  The month of June can bring hot sun.  Watch watering very carefully.  Don’t miss this club meeting event.

Place: Castro Valley Women's Club,        

18330 Redwood Road, Castro Valley, CA  

  Note:  All Club Meetings start at 7:00 PM.
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Sensei  Uchida’s  Notes
By Johnny Uchida
Dear Member.  Our Bay Area Satsuki Aikokai show was very successful.  I saw many Yamato members came to the show.  I was very happy to see them.   Satsuki display was very beautiful – one of the nicest show ever.  Some of the satsuki was 2/3 blooming, when finish very full blooming.  Weather was “not too hot” and “not too cold” so flowers were very happy.  Some years we don’t see many flowers but when you take care just right they bloom for you pretty.

Well, what you think this unstable weather – I think some time the tree can’t make up its mind.  But some plants they like this kind of weather.  

I think your pine candles should be coming up and in need of removal in the next 15 days.  But don’t forget to give fertilizer first before you cut candles.  Bonsai is from now on very busy season - trimming, feeding, wiring, watering – many things to do. 
See you at the meeting.  Thank you.
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Sensei Uchida during Sunday’s demo

Yamato Bonsai Kai – 2008 Board
	President – Jack Ellis

Vice Pres. – Lu Bedard

Secretary – Karen Paulos

Treasurer – Dagmar Bedard

Director 2007/08 – Sandy Barron

Director 2008/09 – Dennis Hawkins

Director 2007/08 – Tony Hayworth 

Director 2007/08 – Allen Hightower 

Director 2008/09 –  Mike Pistello
	925-455-5429

510-537-0669

510-351-1081

510-537-0669
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Yamato Bonsai Kai

37th Annual

Bonsai Exhibition and Demonstrations

· Saturday, October 18, 2008  10AM to 5PM

· Sunday, October 19, 2008  10AM to 4PM

Demonstrations at 1:30PM each day by Johnny Uchida, with Mike Baker and Tony Hayworth
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Club Demo Schedule – 2008
The following activities are planned for this year: 
July 15 – Demonstration of “Kengai” cascade style.  Pine or Cedar, hot weather watering & care.

August 19 – Kusamono Bonsai Planting (accent plants) Continued hot weather watering is very important.

September 16 – Demonstration “show time” preparing show tree.  Bring plant in to meeting for checkup.
October 21 – Meeting after the show.  Talk about show demos.  We will do repotting of California Juniper & Black Pine.

November 18 – Demonstration “Fukinagashi”  (Windswept Style).

December 16 – Demonstration flowering bonsai.  Talk about dormant spraying and winter care.
Contact Us

If you need to mail anything to the club in general, please send to: 

YAMATO BONSAI KAI

P. O. Box 2616

Castro Valley, CA 94546-2616

If there is anything you would like to contribute or comment on regarding the newsletter, contact the editor, Tony Hayworth, at bonsaicho@sbcglobal.net 
If you have moved, or changed your email address, please notify Yamato Bonsai Kai, so that we may update our contact and mailing list information.   Thank you.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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Yamato Fall Show 2008

–Committee Report
By Tony Hayworth, Show Chairman  
This year is the 40 year anniversary of the Yamato Bonsai Kai (club) and our 37th annual show… what a celebration to be part of.  Let’s all work on our trees so they can be in the best shape possible at show time.

Setup for the show is on Friday 17 October, beginning in the morning, so for those that need to you might want to ask the boss for the day off.  We will do setup of the room and then set up of the trees.  It’s a fun day if everyone pitches in. Please plan for the day off and come and help set up the show.   More details to follow as we get closer to the event.

I would like to ask for your support on the following item.  Each day of the show we raffle the demo tree to some lucky winner.  This raffle will have tickets to be sold and this too we will talk about in more detail as we get closer to the show event.  As part of the overall raffle, we need consolation prizes that we give away… and where do these items come from?  It is Yamato tradition that we give at this time to make our Raffle experience the best it can be.  

I would like to ask all club members to plan for one bonsai tree or bonsai material for this event.  Perhaps it is something you have worked on for a while and want to pass on to another person or maybe is something you have acquired during the monthly club meeting raffle.  The importance here is generating a special happy feeling to someone, hopefully new, and for them to develop an interest in Bonsai and who knows, maybe join our bonsai club.

Finally, a list of the committee leaders.  Make sure you volunteer to assist where you can. 
	Committee
	Leader

	Show Chairperson
	Tony Hayworth

	Hall Arrangements & Vendors
	Jack Ellis

	Advertising
	Jack Ellis

	Tickets

(admission & consolation prizes)
	Lu Bedard

	Hospitality 

(kitchen & serving room)
	Sandy Barron & Emiko Rosenberg

	Demo
(Saturday & Sunday)
	Johnny Uchida

	Setup and Take Down

(Friday / Sunday)
	Alan Hightower



	Yamato Plant Sales
	Dennis Hawkins

	Workshops

(sensei lead morning workshops)
	Mike Pistello



	Silent Auction
	Karen Paulos; Michael Butler

	Transportation

(storage / Tree – pickup & return)
	Richard Paulos; Thee Kole

	Front Desk 

(greeting; tickets; literature handouts)
	Linda Godbier

	Room & Table Layout
	Michael Baker

	Raffle Sales

(just before and during demo)
	(Open)

	Security
	Tony Hayworth 

	Door Prize 

(organize consolation prizes for after demo each day)
	(Open)  T. Hayworth (acting)




Contact Tony for any of the above open committees assignments and duties.

Celebrations This Month …
A very Happy Birthday to: 
6th – Sherry Bracken
11th – Joe Soares

13th – Edgar Zarate
19th – Linda Crater
Happy Anniversary and many more years to come:

4th –Sandy & Dave Barron
18th – Robert & Jeanne Fujimoto
22nd – Mike Mello & Frances Leite

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Refreshments 

Thanks to those who brought something to share at last month’s meeting.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Name Badges

By Sandy Barron  
Those of you who ordered badges in May can pick them up at the June meeting. 

(Diana, Gene, Eddie, Noah and Richard)

The cost of  the club badge has gone up.  Starting this month (June) the new price will be $11.00  each. 

See me at the next club meeting to order your badge.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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Bonsai Basic

By Tony Hayworth 
By the end of June you should be complete with your pine de-candling process for this season.  Let me recap a few simple rules.

For young trees, if you do not require new branch length, cut all candles back to the base.  Make sure that there are some needles from the prior season’s growth still on the branch. From these remaining needles you will force new bundles or shoots.  Some dormant buds may also appear somewhere on the same branch.  This is all good. 

For a mature tree that is already in good bonsai shape, your candles will most likely be shorter and more uniform.  Anything over ¾ to 1 inch is too long (again… unless you want to reshape or add length to a branch).  Carefully remove the candles back to ½ inch of new growth or back to the base if there are other shoots present.  
If you do nothing… you will have a gangly tree that is not a bonsai.  It will be pretty for sure, but not a properly shaped bonsai.   

Please consider some of the following tasks this month.

Wiring – any wire left on from last summer (and before) must be thoroughly checked at this time.  Our trees are well into their growing patterns for this year and could be in danger from over tight wiring.  Take a good look if you want to avoid wire marks.  Conifers are more forgiving… but your maples and other deciduous trees will not be so forgiving.  Wire marks will show on these trees for, well, probably forever. Cut the wire off before you have a problem.

Shimpaku - Now is a good time to check your Shimpaku.   Take a water hose to them and wash out all the yellowing growth from in between the branches and foliage areas. Over the next month or so is also a good time to work on jin and shari areas of your junipers.

It continues to be dry so please pay attention to your trees and their watering needs and don’t let them suffer.
Remember… keep your eye on Bonsai.

See you at the next club meeting.
Email   bonsaicho@sbcglobal.net    
Phone   510-471-9238     evenings
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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GSBF Calendar of Events

(For a more complete list, please refer to Golden Statements calendar of events or visit the web site at www.gsbf-bonsai.org).  Some nearby scheduled events are:

October 30-November 2                                                        Modesto, California
Golden State Bonsai Federation: Convention XXXI at the Doubletree Hotel Modesto and the Modesto Centre Plaza, 1150 Ninth Street.  Featured headliners are Boon Manakitivipart, Martin Schmalenberg, and Tak Shimazu.  Enjoy Exhibits, Demonstrations, Workshops, Vendors, Field Trips, Design Contest, Critiques, Raffles & Auctions, and Banquet.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Yamato Classifieds

Notice:   if you want to advertise something in this space, please compose your text and contact the Newsletter Editor (Tony Hayworth).

Large Turntables For Sale  - I have two large turntables left to sell, $150.00 each.   See attached picture and contact me if interested.  Dennis Hawkins. 

Phone: 510-657-8229  or   idhawk@comcast.net 
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Bonsai and Pre-Bonsai For Sale  - I have many bonsai and pre-bonsai material for sale.  I am overstocked and want to move this material to a good home.  Is that you?  I have a few pots for cheap too!  Contact Tony Hayworth early for best selection.  
Phone: 510-471-9238  or   bonsaicho@sbcglobal.net 
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Instruction for Field Trip

Date: 21 June 2008

Starting Location: the Parking Lot at Sumigawa Nursery.

Sumigawa Nursery
8049 Gravenstein Hwy
Cotati, CA
P: 707-795-5467
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MapQuest Link:
http://www.mapquest.com/maps/map.adp?formtype=address&address=8049+Gravenstein+Hwy&city=Cotati&state=CA&zipcode=94931 

Details:   plan your arrival at the Sumigawa Nursery by 10:00 AM.   After a short briefing we will continue in our car caravan to the growing grounds… about a 10 minutes drive (into the back country) from the nursery.

It’s best to go in car pools from the bay area.  If you need a ride or want to be a driver, please contact Jack Ellis as he is the coordinator.  Make sure you allow enough room in the vehicle for purchased plants!!
Jacks Phone:  925-455-5429

YAMATO BONSAI KAI

P. O. Box 2616

Castro Valley, CA 94546-2616
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